## STATE OF COLORADO



Colorado Department of Human Services

people who help people

OFFICE OF EARLY CHILDHOOD Mary Anne Snyder, Director

DIVISION OF EARLY CARE AND LEARNING David A. Collins, Director 1575 Sherman Street, 1st Floor Denver, Colorado 80203-1714 Phone: 303-866-5958 www.colorado.gov/cdhs/childcare

June 4, 2014

Edward Bowen, Administrator Hopelight Medical Clinic – Longmont CPR 1351 Collyer St. Longmont, CO 80501

Dear Mr. Bowen:

The Division of Early Care and Learning has received your completed attestation to provide the following training to child care providers in Colorado:

- First Aid
- CPR
- Universal Precautions

The First Aid and CPR training shall be conducted in accordance with the most recent American Heart Association's Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) and Emergency Cardiovascular Care (ECC), and shall focus on infants, toddlers and children. ECC Guidelines are updated every 5 years, most recently in 2010. The instruction time this training shall require is a minimum of 2 hours each for First Aid and CPR.

The Universal Precautions training shall be conducted in accordance with the most recent Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (OSHA). Training on the OSHA blood borne pathogens standard (29CFR1910.1030), Needlestick Safety and Prevention Act of 2000, and Universal Precautions (see Universal Precautions: An Educational Training for Child Care Providers developed by the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment and The Children's Hospital School Health Program at http://www.coloradoofficeofearlychildhood.com/#ltraining-vendors/cvpb), shall focus on infants, toddlers and children. The instruction time this training shall require is a minimum of 90 minutes.

The contact information you provided will be added to our *Approved Vendor Training Directory*. The *Directory* is updated regularly and is included with the application materials that are sent to individuals seeking licensure as child care providers in Colorado. Also, your contact information will be published in our website *Directory* at <a href="http://www.coloradoofficeofearlychildhood.com/#!training-vendors/cvpb">http://www.coloradoofficeofearlychildhood.com/#!training-vendors/cvpb</a>.

Please note: To remain on the Approved Vendor Training Directory in calendar year 2015, an updated attestation shall be submitted in May 2015.

On behalf of Colorado's children, thank you for providing this service to child care providers in Colorado.

Sincerely,

Ingrid De Ruiter

**Evaluations Coordinator** 

876

John W. Hickenlooper Governor

> Reggie Bicha Executive Director